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21st October 2022 

 
Reflection on the week: 
 
In the Gospel last Sunday (Luke 19: 1-10), we heard the much-loved story of    
Zacchaeus a man who was small in stature but someone in whom Jesus could see 
enormous potential. Jesus chose to stay at Zacchaeus’s house because he knew 
that this man would listen to his message and make changes to be a better      
person. This story is a reminder to us all that sometimes we cannot see a way 
through things or a way over things but that if we listen to God’s message and 
remember how much he loves us that we can make changes to our lives and be our 
best selves. 
  
Wishing our families many blessings, 
 
Mrs Kerrell 
 
Headteacher 
 
Reading Meeting 
 
Thank you to parents who were able to come along to the meeting this week. We know 
that our families are busy so if you couldn’t make it please have a look at the     
presentation we are sending you today and it will be on the website. 
 
Reading Zone 
 
We are also sending parents information today about our new reading initiative,    
Reading Zone. We would love parents to come and stay with their children to read  
after drop off. For more information and when your child’s class slot is, please see the 
letter that will go out with the Reading PowerPoint. 
 
Parents Evenings 
 
We are really looking forward to meeting parents and carers next week at Parents Evenings on Monday and  
Tuesday. Each appointment will be ten minutes long and there will be a chance to look at some of your child ’s 
work. 
 
Coats and Uniform 
 
We now expect all pupils to be wearing our winter uniform only. This should not be a combination of different 
aspects of each uniform i.e. there should be no shorts or Polo shirts being worn. It must now be a shirt or blouse 
and tie. The ties are available from the school office. 
  
Girls must have grey tights (not black) and girls and boys must have black shoes not boots or trainers please. 
Children must have the green Holy Cross coat and we prefer the green hat also. 
We do have a second-hand uniform shop which has an excellent stock of lots of uniform if you would like to     
contact Lynn Benson via the Holy Cross Facebook page or speak to the school office. 
 
Flood Plan 
 
We experienced some bad flooding outside the front of the school yesterday morning following the heavy rain. I 
wrote to parents yesterday explaining what we will do if we have flooding like this in the future. A copy of the 
letter is available on the school website. Please follow this link: Flood plan 
 
  

https://www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk/attachments/download.asp?file=874&type=pdf


Parking 
 
Please remember that the parking inside the barrier is for staff only from 8am. We ask that parents do not 
park in this area or use it as a turning place. We have also had complaints from local residents about parents 
parking and blocking the access to their driveways and garages. Please arrive early and park in Nicholls Field 
which is only a 5-minute walk away. We realise that parking is challenging but this is a very good option and we 
thank you for your support. 
 
Year 6 Prefects 
 
At our Key Stage 2 Assembly next Friday we will be awarding all our Year 6 pupils with their Prefect Badges. 
We hope that our Year 6 parents can join us for this special presentation at 9.00am in the church. 
 
Sports Tournaments 
 
We are really enjoying the opportunity to take part in more tournaments and competitions. We have had     
enquiries from parents regarding going along to the events and unfortunately this is not possible due to     
safeguarding arrangements and our risk assessment. We will let everyone know how the teams get on with a 
write up in the newsletter. 
  
Our next event that the Year 5/ 6 children can try out for on the next two Wednesdays is Basketball. We 
hope to see lots of our Year 5s and 6s at the club after school. 
 
 
 
 
School Council 
 
Our new School Council have been working hard on projects since September, when the School Council and 
Friends of Holy Cross raised £465 at our MacMillan charity coffee morning. 
 
In October the children co-ordinated a Wear it Yellow non- uniform day for a donation, KS2 had an assembly 
and the Council supported activities on the playground to promote good mental health 
 
Also, in October we had our Harvest Collection, Some of our school Council had the opportunity to deliver our 
food items we collected to Streets 2 Home and the children were given a tour of the facility. Currently 
Streets to Homes have 11 homeless people in Harlow they are helping. Streets 2 Home is at Wych Elm in the 
town centre. They are always grateful of any donations of food items, clothing, coats, tents, sleeping bags etc. 
You can take these directly to Streets 2 Home. They are open Monday to Friday 10am-2pm 
 
This month we are collecting shoe boxes for Operation Christmas Child from Monday 7th – 21st November. 
Children can bring in their filled boxes and place them in the school hall on the table. 
This year shoe boxes are going to be sent to Ukraine and neighbouring countries where there are refugees, 
 
 
 
 
 
Eco Council 
 
Our new school Eco Council have been working on projects and ideas. This year the children would like to raise 
money for a new school greenhouse. 
 
The children have been looking at how waste and plastic is used in school, monitoring their classrooms to     
ensure electrical equipment is turned off when not in use, checking children are using the right bins in class 
(Waste, recycling and food bin) also making sure taps are not dripping and monitoring rubbish and waste on the 
playground. 
 
In October the Eco Council worked with Friends of Holy Cross to distribute bags and leaflets to all the      
classes from Bags 2 Schools to encourage parents and families to have a sort out at home and send in clothing 
items etc. Bags 2 School then collects all the bags and converts the weight of the items in to cash for our 
school. We are currently waiting to find out how much money this Eco project has generated for school. 
 
November and December– this year the Eco Council are running a school calendar competition. All classes will 
be given an Eco theme and asked to create a picture in the style of the suggested artist. All the information 
for this will be sent out via class teachers on Tapestry and Seesaw. 
 
Good luck every one! 
 
I would just like to say thank you to all of our School and Eco Council, you are all doing an amazing job - from 
Mrs Gallagher and all the staff. 



 Gospel Values Awards   

The Gospel Value this week is...  

 Humility 

   - Trust in God 

“God be merciful to me a sinner.” (18:13) 

“I am among you as one who serves.” (22:27) 

Congratulations to the following children who received the Gospel values certificate this week. 

 Dragonflies:  Raysa Oprea  Grasshoppers:  Lyla Quinn 

 Hedgehogs:   Mayah Rupasinghe  Squirrels:   Tawana Agyare  

 Badgers:   Lucas Patasius  Foxes:  Sid Cundins    

 Hares:   Catherine  Kazakov Rabbits:  Leah Stopplecamp   

 Kingfishers:  Rhea Matunge  Robins:  Isaac Adisa                                                                                                                                   

 Eagles:   Victor Budnyak   Owls:    Shauden Sesay  

    

Firework and Bonfire Safety 

On Tuesday morning we welcomed Kirsty from the Essex County Fire 
and Rescue Service. She led an assembly for children in both Key Stage 
1 and Key Stage 2 on how to stay safe this weekend  during Bonfire 
Night. Kirsty advised that it is better to attend an organised event, 
however if you are planning a home event, fireworks should be bought 
from a reputable source and the advice below, followed. Please discuss 
firework safety and the importance of behaving sensibly around       
bonfires with your children by reminding your children of the messages shared by Kirsty below, which also applies 
to us, as adults. 

Further, age-appropriate information may be found on the Children’s Education Hub section of their website. 
This can be accessed through the following link: https://www.essex-fire.gov.uk/Home_Fire_Safety/
Education_Hub/ 

The Fireworks Code Bonfire Safety 

• Only buy fireworks marked UKCA (Or CE until 21st December 
2022) 
• Keep fireworks in a closed non-flammable box 
• Follow the instructions on each firework 
• Light them at arm’s length, using a taper 
• Stand well back 
• Never go near a firework that has been lit. Even if it hasn’t 
gone off, it could still explode 
• Never put fireworks in your pocket or throw them 
• Children should always be supervised around fireworks 
• Light sparklers one at a time and always wear gloves 
• Never give sparklers to a child under five 
• Keep pets indoors 
• Don’t set off noisy fireworks late at night and never after 
11pm 

• Site the bonfire well away from houses, garages, sheds, 
fences, overhead cables, trees and shrubs 

• Never leave the bonfire burning unattended 

• Build the stack so that it is stable and will not collapse     
outwards or to one side 

• NEVER use flammable liquids - paraffin or petrol - to light 
the fire 

• Don't burn foam-filled furniture, aerosols, tins of paint and 
bottles 

• Keep everyone away from the fire - especially children, who 
must be supervised at all times 
Pour water on the embers before leaving 

  

https://www.essex-fire.gov.uk/Home_Fire_Safety/Education_Hub/
https://www.essex-fire.gov.uk/Home_Fire_Safety/Education_Hub/








Donations of candles, toiletries, bottles  and sweets gratefully received  



 

Times Tables Rockstars 

Congratulations to the following children for trying really hard with their times tables this week. 

 

  Hedgehogs: Jaden Ondiege  Squirrels:  Medeina Kucinskaite      

  Badgers: Dominik Gadomski  Foxes: Erin Florido      

  Hares: Ollie Kluza   Rabbits: Hector Onwurah    

  Kingfishers: Filip Skowron  Robins: Aimee Kuttin      

  Eagles: Kayden Messer  Owls:  Shauden Sesay       

Congratulations to the winners of the KS1 Attendance Award are 
Grasshoppers achieving 97% attendance. Well done! The winners of 
the KS2 Attendance Award are Rabbits, attaining 99% attendance. 
Well done!  

Please ensure you are sending your child into school everyday, unless 
they are not well enough to attend. Attending school is so important 
and makes a huge difference to your child’s learning. The gates open at 
8:30am until 8.50am.  

Familiarise yourself with the symptoms of COVID 19. If your child   
displays any COVID 19 symptoms they must have a negative test      
before they may attend school. There is no need to keep your child 
off with a common cold, if they are well enough to come in.  

Parents of children below attendance targets will be invited in for a 
meeting with the Educational Welfare Officer. 

Butterflies  96% 

Ladybirds  94% 

Dragonflies 96% 

Grasshoppers 97% 

Hedgehogs 95% 

Squirrels 96% 

Badgers 93% 

Foxes 93% 

Hares 95% 

Rabbits 99% 

Kingfishers 95% 

Robins 95% 

Eagles 96% 

Owls 94% 

It is essential you notify us of your child’s absence by 9am either 
by telephone or using the Pupil Asset report absence option on  
every day of absence. We need full details of why your child is  
unable to attend school. We are frequently having to contact   
parents, to find out why their child is absent from school.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Based on the gospel for Sunday 6 November, Thirty-second Sunday in Ordinary Time: Luke 20:27-38  

 

 

"God is God, not of the dead, but of the living."   

In this reading the Sadducees ask Jesus a question about what life will be like in heaven. What is going 

on here? A little background may help.   

 

The Sadducees were the priestly class, based in the Temple, coming from David’s kingly line. Think of 

them as the political elite with all the required security – wealth, education, and Roman backing – to 

maintain their status. Believing only in the here and now, and in their own preservation, they were   

fundamentally short-sighted and had little to offer.  

 

Jesus, in this Gospel, calls us to be long-sighted and to forget the questions and worries that are so 

outside this long view as to be totally irrelevant. What matters is that God is alive and active.      

Abraham, Isaac and Jacob continue to live in God who is ever faithful even when the immediate future 

might appear to look very bleak. God accompanies us into that bleakness.  

 

How am I to be a child of the resurrection for those facing uncertain futures?  

 

How am I to be an angel of light for those grappling with the darkness of war and conflict, with       

oppression, the cost-of-living crisis, fuel poverty, illness, and bereavement? 

 

Do I truly feel alive to God, and can I show, by my words and actions, that the God of the living is alive 

to me and, through me, to others?  

Lord, open my mind to the long view of your Kingdom; open my eyes to needs demanding a present 

response; open my heart to the promise of your life. Amen.  

The Words of Pope Francis 

Prayer is that quiet source of strength which brings peace and 
disarms hate filled hearts. 











House Points 

Congratulations to the   
winning house St George 

 

New Menu Week 2          Diary Dates    

Monday 31st October 

Operation Christmas Child 

Rabbits Swimming Lesson 

Parent/Teacher Consultation 

2:30 - 5:00   

Tuesday 1st November 

Y3 & Y4 Football 3.15 - 4.15 

Y5 & Y6 Football 3:15 - 4:15 

Parent/Teacher Consultation 

4:00 - 7:00  

 

Wednesday 2nd November 

Y6 Eucharist Service 9:00 

KS1 Karate  3:10 - 4:10 

Y5 & 6 Basketball Competition 
Trials 3:15 - 4:15  

 

Thursday 3rd November 

KS2 Karate 3:15 - 4:15 

Y1 & Y2 Football 3:10 - 4:10 

Friday 4th November 

KS2 Assembly 9:00 - 9:30 

KS1 Assembly 2:30 - 3:00 

KS2 Dodgeball 3:15 - 4.15  

 

Please download our News & Events 

App for dates for the year. Details 

are available on the schools website 

under News & Events at 

www.holycross-pri.essex.sch.uk    

 

Happy Birthday this week to… 

Enoch Goodfellow, Christopher Annobil, Naomi Ayobamidele, Shauden Sesay,          
Oliwier Slawikowski & Morayo Bolaji. 

Headteacher Awards: 

Amara Nwoye, for excellent effort and behaviour 

Darrelle Koranteng-Appleton, Joey Uzuegbuna, Logan Coombe, Kassidy Anderson, Jermaine Ondiege &  
Miles Agyei-Frimpong, for writing an excellent story 

 

Golden Awards: 

 

Dragonflies:  Gerald Larbi, for working really hard in maths 

Grasshoppers: Neave Clennell, for trying really hard in literacy 

Hedgehogs: Elsie Bethell, for excellent work in literacy 

Squirrels:  Blousey McQuillan-Clark, for trying her best   

Badgers:  Zachary Timbrell, for always trying his best and being so helpful 

Foxes:  Freya Hyde, for fantastic effort in phonics and maths 

Hares:  Rohan Clennell, for his excellent addition and subtraction 

Rabbits:  Justin Nguyen, for confidently sharing his ideas with the cross in literacy 

Kingfishers: Harry Hollingworth, for always working hard in maths 

Robins:  Kiera Hodgkinson, for always being very supportive and helping her peers with their work  

Eagles:  Conor O’Rourke, for excellent ideas during our class debate 

Owls:   Bree Onwurah, for fantastic work in numeracy 

Learning Mentor: Aidan Opia, for always trying his best  

 

Wishing everyone a lovely weekend. 

                                  
Mrs A Kerrell  Mr S Kelliher 


